CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
JANUARY 14, 2020

President Otis Smith called the meeting to order at 6 pm. All Officers were present as well as
eight Directors. There were seven Members at Large in attendance. He asked all to read the
December Meeting Minutes. There being no corrections, a motion to approve was made by
Dean Blackwell and seconded by Pete Kneip. All voted in favor to accept the minutes.

Old/New Business: The Magpul shoot is scheduled for July 31 to August 2, 2020. The range
rental fee will be $6500.00. Committees have been formed for duties that the complex will be
responsible for. These include parking control, camping control, dust mitigation and some
food preparation. Volunteers are welcome. The organizers are expecting at least 300 shooters.
A barbecue will be provided (for a fee) on August 2"9. We will have a trailer barbecue for the
large number of people who will be served. The land expansion is progressing in Washington.
The complex has approached Senator Enzi’s office to assist. They have been very helpful. The
county should have acknowledgement soon that the land transfer has occurred. We have
received a grant from the Park County Recreation Board for partial reimbursement for water
line expansion in the camping area. A bid of $12600.00 for waterline extension in the
campground was provided by Tiger McNeil. A motion to approve was made by Katie Brass and
seconded by Dean Blackwell. All voted in favor. The front gate has been repaired with a new
hydraulic pump installed. No invoice has been forwarded yet. Tiger conducted a water
pressure test of the complex. There is 45 |bs of pressure at the hydrants and they are flowing at
25 gallons per minute. Campers will be required to fill tanks and disconnect hoses from
hydrants. Unlike an RV park, they can not remain attached. He is also working to complete
safety light installation between the silhouette range and the rifle range.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Tiger McNeil and seconded
by Pete Kneip. All voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Otis Smith, President Bob Posner, Secretary



